
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 

 Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 
November 4, 2018 

St. Therese Chinese Catholic Church and School 
Archdiocesan Center for Chinese Apostolate 

聖德力華人天主教堂 
218 W. Alexander, Chicago, Illinois 60616 ∙ (312) 842-6777  Fax (312) 567-1389 

StTherese@ArchChicago.org ∙ www.sttheresechinatown.org 
          Like Us on Facebook:  facebook.com/stherese    Twitter @StThereseChi 

St. Therese Chinese Catholic School 
聖德力華人天主教學校 

A 2010-2011 National Blue Ribbon School 
 
 

Principal: Mrs. Deborah Oi 
DOi@StThereseChicago.org  

 
Assistant Principal: Mrs. Jessica Stofko 

 

Director of Religious Education:  
Mr. Thomas Howard 

 

247 W. 23rd Street, Chicago, IL 60616 
(312) 326-2837 

 

http://www.sttheresechicago.org 
   

Mass Schedule 彌撒時間 

English Mass 英語彌撒  

Daily Mass 平日弥撒: 

Monday - Saturday at 8:00am  每 日 上午八時  

     Sunday Mass 主日弥撒: 

  Saturday:  5:00pm   星期六  下午五時正  
Sunday:  8:00am & 10:30am (Except 1st Sunday of 

the Month) 主日上午8:00 & 10:30 （首主日除外）

Cantonese 粵 語: 
1st Sunday of each month at 10:30am 

每月第一主日 上午十時三十分  

Indonesian 印尼 語 : 
2nd Sunday of each month at 12:00 noon 

每月第二主日  中午十二時 

Mandarin 國 語 : 
4th Sunday of each month at 12:00noon 

每月第四 主日  中午十二時 

 
Sacraments 

 

Baptisms:  Parents and Godparents must 
attend a baptismal preparation session before 
a baptism will be scheduled. 

 

Weddings:  Church arrangements must be 
made at least six months in advance, before 
booking a reception hall. 

 

Confessions:  Saturdays, 4:30-5:00 pm or by 
appointment. 

 

The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
and Communion Calls are available to those 
who are homebound or hospitalized. 

Please contact the church office for  

 additional information. 

Pastor:  Fr. Francis Li 本堂: 李東平神父 

FLi@StThereseChinatown.org 
 

Administrative Assistants 
    Ms. Jing Zhang / Mrs. Darlene Chan-Lowe  

 

Ministry Coordinators 
Youth Ministry:  Mr.& Mrs. Nick & Ellen Andriacchi                             

Young Adult Ministry:  
Mr. Joseph Lowe & Ms. Jennifer Sin 

Religious Education Program: Mrs. Christine Delfin 
RCIA:  Mr. & Mrs. Perry & Rose Lau  
Mandarin RCIA:  Mrs. Joyce Hsieh 

             Spiritual Formation:   
         Sr. Mary Caritas Wehrman 

 

Parish Pastoral Council Co-Chairs 
Mr. George Lee and Mrs. Sharon Wong 

  

http://facebook.com/sttherese


 
Mass Intentions 

                 November 4, 2018   Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 

      
    8:00 A.M.   +       Jane Pivac by Phyllis & Rose Marie Centofanti 
    
 

    10:30 A.M.  + Joanna Wai Nin Wan Law by Thomas Law & Family 
     + Jenping J. and Diane Marie Chan by Family  
     +       Sr. Barbara Walenty by Elisa Wong 
     + Frances Moy Chung by Gertrude Chan 
       
 

    MON.  Nov. 5th        Weekday 

 

      
     8:00 A.M    +     Frances Chung by Annie Lowe 

 
 

    TUE.  Nov. 6th    Weekday 

 

      
    8:00 A.M.     +    Frances Chung by Marie Chan  
 
 

   WED.  Nov. 7th    Weekday 
                    

      
     8:00 A.M.   +     Frances Chung by Woodie & Gerri Moy 
                           +    Poor & Forgotten Souls in Purgatory by Dominic Barbaro 
 
 

   THU.  Nov. 8th    Weekday 
     

     8:00 A.M.     
 

      
 

    FRI.  Nov. 9th     The Dedication of the Lateran Basilica  
 

     8:00 A.M.    +  
 
 

    SAT. Nov. 10th     Saint Leo the Great, Pope and Doctor of the Church 
 

      
      8:00 A.M. 
 

      5:00 P.M.   Parishioners and Friends of St. Therese 
    + Jimmy Annoreno by Family 
 



Thanks  
 

Thanks to Florence Yu and all who helped with the reception last Sunday.  Our community, 
especially The Sacred Heart Ladies, really enjoyed the delicious food and joyful fellowship. 
 
Thanks to Elizabeth Masangcay and her daughter  
Mary Masangcay for doing a great job of deco- 
rating our Altars for the Month of the Holy Souls. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Update on Renew My Church 
 

As you may recall, the Renew My Church process started in February 2018 with eight parishes 
and six schools in our Bridgeport/Canaryville/Chinatown grouping, including All Saints-Saint 
Anthony, St. Barbara, St. Jerome, St. Mary of Perpetual Help, St. Gabriel, Nativity of Our 
Lord, Santa Lucia, and Bridgeport Catholic Academy.  Each parish sent representatives to 
meetings in these past months to discuss, create, and explore different scenarios in conjunction 
with the Archdiocese of Chicago.  The goal of these scenarios is to determine the arrangement 
of church resources that will best serve everyone.  
 

Our Church and School have completed the first three phases of the Renew My Church.  The 
decision of the new configuration for the parishes and schools will be announced on Wednes-
day, November 28, 2018 at 7pm at St. Barbara Church (2859 S Throop St, Chicago) by 
Bishop Casey.  Our parishioners and school community are invited to join all the other schools 
and parishes and their parishioners from our entire grouping at this announcement meeting. 
 

As we enter Phase Four, we ask that you continue to have an open heart and remember our 
community and our grouping in your daily prayers.  We are confident for the best outcome for 
our community and neighborhood, and hope that our Catholic Church continues to grow as  
Jesus wanted the Church to continue.  

 

             Peace ~  Fr. Francis  

From the Desk of Fr. Francis  
 

 Greetings of Christ’s Peace and Joy!  Hope you all had a blessed week. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

—
—
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——————————————————————————————————————————— 
Hospitality Schedule for November 11, 2018: 

 

GREETERS:   Daniel Rak, Tim Tie, Flo Yu 
RECEPTION:   Flo, Teresa 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Today’s Liturgy - November 4, 2018 

 

READINGS:  GATHER 1183, 31st Sunday in Ordinary Time/B  
Cantonese Mass / Chinese Hymnal 

  PRECESSIONAL:  #354 – 奔赴主前 Before God     

  OFFERTORY:  #210  – 上主, 萬有的天主 Lord Almighty  

  COMMUNION;  #484  -  有一新誡命  New Commandment   

  RECESSIONAL:  #374 - 我們全心感謝天主 We Wholeheartedly Thank God  



News and Events 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                          
                    

Parish Pastoral Council Meeting 

Tuesday, November 6th at 6:30pm 
 

Religious Education Students Led Mass 

Will be next Sunday at the 10:30am mass. 
 

Youth Ministry Activity 

The next youth gathering will be on Sat. 

Nov. 17th, beginning with the 5pm mass 

followed by food and sharing in the 

Community Room. 
 

St. Rocco Annual Memorial Mass 

Will be on Sunday Nov. 18th at 12 noon. 
 

Thanksgiving Day 

Masses are at 8am and 10am. There will 

be a traditional Thanksgiving Luncheon 

in the Community Room after the 10am 

mass. Please join us for mass and the 

meal and help us to invite those who 

might need a place to celebrate this 

wonderful holiday. Your donations for 

food and time are needed too. Please 

see the sign up sheet at Church en-

trance table. 

Please pray for the following  

Mercy Hospital Patients:  Audra, 

John, Ronald, Matthew, Reggie, 

Martha, Ada, Jay-Jay, Cornelius, 

Olivia, Dangelo, Ella, Laura, Sheila, Sharion  
 

FLU SHOT CLINIC  

Sunday, November 18th 

from 9:30am - 12noon.  

Thanks to  WALGREENS & 

Grace Tan, who will ad-

minister the flu shot in our 

church community room.  If you would 

like to get a flu shot, please bring your 

insurance card—most insurance compa-

nies will cover the cost.  If you do not 

have insurance, and want to get the 

shot, the out of pocket cost is $42.   
 

Please support our school! 
www.sttheresechicago.org/5050raffle  

http://www.sttheresechicago.org/5050raffle


School Happenings 
 

St. Therese School celebrated it’s second   
National Blue Ribbon, awarded by the US    
Department of Education on Friday, October 
19th.  This celebration, which gathered  
together St. Therese students, staff, parishion-
ers, alumni, and friends, honored the hard 
work and dedication by all in our community 
that helped earn this award! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RESPECT LIFE CORNER 
 

Life Issues & Press Coverage 
 

Western press condemns repressive regimes for limiting freedom of expression and 
punishing public criticism of state policy.  We encourage robust debate, especially on 
issues of public importance.  We say open discussion is the crucible for truth finding 
and civic well-being.  That’s why US journalists so closely followed the trial and even-
tual release of Pastor Andrew Brunson by the Turkish government.  That’s why US 
newspapers applauded and promoted Spotlight, the 2015 movie dramatizing the 
Boston archdiocese’s cover up of clergy sex abuse.  However, there is an apparent 
double blackout of the Kermit Gosnell serial killings.  How?  Gosnell is the Philadel-
phia abortionist convicted in 2013 of first degree murder of born alive babies.  For a 
while the popular press ignored the trial and refused to cover it until the refusal was 
exposed. Last month, when the film Gosnell about the killings was released, the New 
York Times doubled down – it’s said to have reneged on running ads for the movie 
and refused to review it.  These     actions reinforced efforts by many theaters and 
the mainstream media to limit public examination of right to life issues raised by the 
production.  All this, despite the fact that the acting and screen play are first rate and 
the movie is heavily based on actual court transcripts, the grand jury report and    
interviews with Gosnell himself.  During its opening weekend Gosnell was the most 
successful new release and has received rave evaluations by those who have          
reviewed it.  Apparently, sometimes the contrast between controlled press and free 
press isn’t so sharp, and it is hard to tell the difference between fake news and no 
news at all. 
Quote – ―The dying process is a sacred time—a final season to seek closure in this 
life and prepare for the next in the hope of sharing in Christ’s Resurrection. As you 
enter into this season with your friend or family member, ask God to accompany 
both of you.‖ — USCCB Secretary of Pro-Life Activities ―Caring for Loved Ones at 
Life’s End,‖ www.usccb.org/endoflifecare 

 

Weekly Offering 
 

Collection for October 28, 2018 

 

    Sunday Envelopes                           $ 1,544 
   GiveCentral                180     July 1-To-Present (Actual):   $33,861 
  Sunday Loose                     480     July 1-To -Present (Budget):  $39,600     
  Total Collection                           $2,204 
 

        Weekly Budget:              $2,200                 % of Budget Attained:   85% 
 

Please consider giving one hour of your weekly salary as your contribution.   
May God bless your generosity!  Thank YOU! 

Collection at Mandarin Mass on 10/28/2018:  $421  Thank YOU! 



Parish Ministry Series - Music, Part 2:  All Are Welcome! 
 

Hello, my name is Kalina Pon. Thanks to 
my daughters, I was  finally able to get 
baptized with my family in 2011. After 
that, we attended Sunday mass every 
week. I especially enjoyed the choir    mu-
sic led by Wendy and Lily    during it. My 
thoughts were, how blessed we are to have 
such    beautiful music for our worship.  
 
But as time passed, I noticed my mind 
wandering off during mass, and I was very 
concerned. How can I? Mass is only an 
hour of worship. As I was trying to figure things out, I started to pay attention to the Choir’s 
meditative ways: they worship, pray, and sing not only harmoniously, but whole heartedly. So I 
started to follow along more with them. My daughter noticed and asked “why don’t you join 
them?” But how? I have no experience in singing whatsoever. Furthermore I have a touch of 
anxiety, and singing for the church is a serious business.  
 
Fast forward seven years, I am sitting on a choir pew, gently greeting my fellow choir mem-
bers. As usual they are always eager to guide me through the music or show me the next 
note. They never mind that I am a slow learner. We are all simply there for one   reason: to be 
with God and to find a moment of peace in our hearts, looking forward to an hour of simple 
pure-hearted worship. Come sit with me, I look forward to guiding you, too!! 
 
Are you also feeling like Kalina did seven years ago - interested in the music but unsure if the 
ministry is for you? Here are two “trial” options to help you decide: 

The Music Ministry Mezzanine is a safe space for those who would like to try their voice at 
singing with the choir without taking the full plunge. You are invited to sit in the pews adjacent 
to the choir during our rehearsals and the 10:30am mass to see how it feels and to learn how the 
ministry works. Just show up at 9:15am on any Sunday. 

The Festival Choir is perfect for those who would like to sing but cannot make a year-round 
commitment. This group joins in just for the Christmas and Easter seasons to prepare for those 
special masses. Contact Lily May for more information. 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

Reflection by Florence Yu:  The Sacred Heart Ladies Luncheon 
I am honored and humbled that I was able to prepare a meal for such a wonderful group of  
ladies.  It reminds me of why my mother joined in membership with them to raise funds for the 
church.  These ladies are pillars in our St. Therese community.  Over the past couple of years 
God had called for some of them to return to His Kingdom. We still hold on to a solid group and 
during our gathering we shared stories about faith and personal journeys in life.  It was a great 
event and I look forward to many more. 

Sacred 



Please remember in your prayers those who are ill,  
hospitalized, and homebound… 

                            Anne Pataka                                     Cita Orendain  
Lois Payton                Gerard Phillips   Jose Cardenal     
Helen Moy                               Joey L.    Cookie Jarzyna 
Katherine Culen    Joel Rivers   Benjamin N. Lucas 
Amelia Lorraine Schroeder                            Shane O’Connell                              Lai I  Fan 
Karl Schroeder                                  Nathaniel Hicks   Xue Ying Mou 
Phil Maraldi                  Debbie Annoreno                 Suzanne Lynch 
Nicholas Tobar        Rosemary Moy                                Gyna Gazzi 
Vincent Thome    Sister Noel Devine   Joseph Rubin 
Barbara McElroy    Ken Barber   Cecila Zastro 
Ramona Zavala    Kay Siani      Soledad Magay 
Michael Howley    Jerry McCarthy                Dorothy Pascente 
Betsy Young                 Joey Nardi   Mina Preysler Munoz 
Richard Tobar    Mark Donato   Mia Rose Faciana 
Rose Perez                 John Galvin   James Rak       
Phyllis Robinson    James Longo III   Lan Ying Yee 
Bai Xue     David Leung   Ching Shiu Yau 
John Palenik    Luke Williamson                Henry F. Wong 
Luz Whitehead    Richard Shew   Matthew Mantia 
Jade Yee    Brian Cook   Phyllis Centofanti  
Anthony Scuito                 Roberta Cheong   Susan Zibricky 
Dolly Roti                                            Angelo Iasillo    Barbara Metzinger 
James Gemkow                  Frank M. Nardi   Victor Roa  

Frank Karagianes    Carole Louie Schum  Felina Li        

———————————————————————————————–——————————–                      
“An Attitude of Gratitude ”  by Sister Caritas 

For what are you grateful?  As little children we learn to say, “thank you” from our families.  I can still 
hear in my memory, my Mother saying to me and to my siblings, “Now what do you say?” when we 
were given a gift...  It is one of the lessons we learned as very small children and I see my brothers and 
sister and their children, passing this lesson along to their children and their children’s children.  It was 
one way we learned that we were not “owed” anything but that everything we were given was a gift. 
What happened to our “attitude of gratitude?”  Have we “bought into” the idea that we “deserve” peo-
ple’s generosity and kindness or the many gifts of God? 

 We are beginning the month of November.  We honor the Saints and the Holy Souls in Purgato-
ry and it is also the month of Thanksgiving.  We need to remember this special time even as the mer-
chants and advertisements try to stamp out this celebration with trying to extend their store hours of 
shopping for Christmas even into October before Halloween.   
 The readings today point to the fact that we have only One God.  He made all creation for which 
we give thanks. We do not worship money or things.  We honor and worship and reverence the one true 
God and keep God’s laws above all else.  It seems that it is easy to “take things for granted.”  We expect 
and want things to be “given” to us.  We do not remember that we are owed nothing but respect for the 
dignity of the human person.  What are you grateful for today?  What a difference a consistent attitude of 
gratitude could make.  We would be grateful to God for all the blessings of life, beauty, food, faith and 
friendship.  All is the gift of God including our very being, our very breathe.  Prepare now, in early No-
vember.  Try to live each day counting the many blessings which exist in your live.  By the end of the 
day see how many blessings you can find.  Think of the positive of what is instead of “what is not.”  
Praise and Thank God and share the blessings and wealth God has poured out upon you.  So I say as my 
Mother and Grandmother did before me, “What do you say?”  Thank you! Thank God for all blessings! 

 



       
 

 

DALCAMO 
FUNERAL HOME 

470 W. 26th Street, Chicago, IL  60616 

312-842-8681 
 

Family Owned & Operated  Since 1939 
Bernard Dalcamo         Bernard Dalcamo, Jr.  

DIM SUM all day!  

2217 Wentworth Ave.  
Chicago, IL 60616 

Call for Reservations:  
312-842-0088 

Business Hours: 
Sun-Thurs:  9:00am-12:00am 

Fri-Sat:  9:00am-2:00am 
www.triplecrownchicago.com 

 

富麗華 
New Furama  
Restaurant  

Chinese Cuisine/ Dim Sum Daily   

 Banquet Facility Available  

2828 S Wentworth Ave, 
Chicago, IL 60616 

312-225-6888  
 * Ample Parking Available  

  



 

  
 
 
 

 

  

 
 



 

   Parish Ministry Series - - - “RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY” 
“For you formed my inward parts; you knitted me together in my 
mother's womb. I praise you, for I am fearfully and wonderfully 
made. Wonderful are your works; my soul knows it very well. My 
frame was not hidden from you, when I was being made in se-
cret, intricately woven in the depths of the earth. Your eyes saw 
my unformed substance; in your book were written, every one of 
them, the days that were formed for me, when as yet there was 
none of them. ~ Psalm 139:13-16”  
 

The goal of the Respect Life Ministry is to promote the sacredness of the “Gift” of life. In every 

stage of life, God is there to shape and form us. When the Word was made flesh, the God Man 

humbled Himself to go through the same growing process in the womb of the Blessed Mother. We 

cannot deny our little brothers and sisters who are in need of our help. Likewise, in every home-

less, sick and dying person, can we see the suffering Christ in them? If so, how will we answer Je-

sus’ question, “Will you deny me and leave me?” 

During the 40 Days for Life campaign, many volunteers offer their time through peaceful and 

prayerful witness standing outside abortion facilities for hours. Occasionally, we get supports from 

cars passing by, we also receive curses and distasteful gestures from others. It was not a good feel-

ing, should we just give up? For we are only instruments of the Lord and we offer everything up to 

Him. Even if 1 out of 1,000 innocent lives is spared, we shout for joy and give thanks because it is 

the work of the Holy Spirit. 

Will you join us to defend life, to be the voice of the voiceless and to be the hands and feet of Je-
sus?                                              ~ Henry & Jennifer Chan 
 

MEET OUR YOUNG ADULT LEADERSHIP TEAM 2 
 

Hi all, I'm Jen, the other coordinator of the Young Adult Ministry. I'm a St. Therese 
School alum and I've been active with the church since the 7th grade. I'm excited to 
continue working with our core group to meet young adults aged 18-40 and to host  dif-

ferent activities for us to strengthen our faith, to give back to our 
community, and to just hang out together. Growing up here, I 
thought that we had a strong foundation of parishioners, like a se-
cond family, and I want to help this family to continue to grow and 
to continue St. Therese's history. Outside of YAM, I enjoy buildings, 
traveling, recycling, and my favorite adult beverage, Moscow 
Mules. If you would like to join one or more of our events, please 
reach out to us at young.adult.ministry@sttheresechinatown.org or 
on Facebook! 
 

Thanks!                                                                   —-Jen 

mailto:young.adult.ministry@sttheresechinatown.org

